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		Dear	Members,	
		Our	club	meeting	for	June	

went	very	well.	There	were	42	
members	at	Darcy's.	Seems	we	are	on	track	for	the	swap	
meet.	June	1st,	we	met	with	Rachelle	at	the	Fair	and	Expo	
Center.	Seems	everything	has	been	approved.	The	gate	
sheets	are	almost	filled.	We		have	help	setting	up,	but	
might	need	more	hands	to	help.	When	I	was	telling	
members	about	Drive	Your	Old	Ford	Car,	INCC	Scholarship	
Car	Show	and	the	Dukes	&	Friend's	Picnic,	I	gave	the	
wrong	date.	The	Scholarship	Car	Show	and	the	Dukes	&	
Friends	Picnic	are	both	on	June	26th.	Drive	Your	Old	Ford	
Day	is	June	19th.	The	club	can	still	do	that	if	someone	
wants	to	come	up	with	a	place	to	go.		
We	have	a	new	member,	Shirley	Adams’	grandson,	Travis	
Tupper.	I	asked	the	club	if	they	had	a	problem	with	voting	
on	him	because	of	the	COVID-19	and	there	being	no	way	
we	can	have	a	quorum,	and	my	talking	with	National	
members,	just	go	on	as	normal.	He	was	voted	into	group	
#23.	
I	also	ask	the	members	if	the	club	should	give	a	
scholarship	to	the	INCCC.	There	was	a	motion	to	give	a	
scholarship.	It	was	seconded	and	passed.		
The	Early	Ford	Club	has	two	more	meetings	at	Darcy's;	
June	24th	and	June	27th.	I	talked	with	the	owner	and	I	was	
told	that	they	are	closing	on	Sundays.	The	reason	is	that	
she	can't	get	help	and	her	staff	is	working	too	much	
overtime.	Until	she	can	reopen,	starting	in	September,	
the	club	needs	to	find	a	new	place	to	meet.	
The	club	treasurer	had	good	news.	We	are	ahead	of	
2019,	but	behind	2018.	There	is	still	time	for	more	
venders	and	spaces	to	be	
sold.	As	I	said	before,	we	
will	have	a	big	swap	meet	
this	year.	
The	club’s	July	meeting	is	
the	27th	of	this	month	due	to	
the	4th	of	July	and	swap	
meet.		
Until	the	club	meeting	June	
27th,	everyone	stay	safe.	
Wear	a	mask,	stay	six	feet	
apart	and	have	Lysol	
handy.																				
Your	Club	President,	
Chuck	McVey	

JUNE 26 
INCCC Scholarship 
Car Show/Post Falls 

JUNE 26 
Duke’s Annual Picnic 
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Meeting 
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Independence Day 
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Swap Meet 

JUL 30-AUG 1 
Annual Club  

Campout and Picnic 
SEPTEMBER 12 

Regular Meeting
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Meeting	Called	to	order	at	Darcy’s	Restaurant	at	6:35	
p.m.	

Members	in	attendance:		Chuck	McVey,	Gary	Davis,	
Annette	Long,	Don	Leidel,	John	Clarizo,	Dale	Furnish,	
Norma	Skidmore,	BJ	Glander.	

Guests:	Butch	Glander,	Wayne	and	Renee	Shawgo.	

Motion	to	accept	old	minutes:		Norma	Skidmore.	Second	
by	John	Clarizo.	Motion	Passed.	

Financial	Report	–	Treasurer	-	Gary	Davis	–	Read	the	
report.	We	are	ahead	of	2019.	160	vendors,	300	spaces	
sold.	Pay	Pal	has	been	a	bit	of	a	pain	as	it	has	directed	
people	signing	up	for	our	swap	meet	to	another	website.	
We	will	have	Becky	put	out	a	notice	with	Pay	Pal	
information	and	will	discontinue	the	online	registrations	
on	May	30th.	Motion	to	accept:	Dale	Furnish.	Second	by	
Annette	Long.	Motion	passed.	

Old	Business	

Swap	Meet:		

•Don	Leidel,	Chuck	McVey	and	Bob	Long	met	with	the	
fairgrounds	personnel.	They	gave	us	a	map	with	the	
capacity	for	attendance.	Phase	2	was	25%,	Phase	3	is	
50%	and	Phase	4	is	75%.	At	this	time,	we	don’t	need	to	
space	the	vendors	any	differently.	We	just	need	to	
worry	about	attendance.		We	will	need	to	monitor	with	
clickers.	We	can	have	1399	in	there	at	a	time.			

•There	will	be	another	meeting	on	June	1st.		

•Golf	Carts:	it	was	determined	that	Chuck	McVey,	Don	
Leidel	and	Dale	Furnish	will	have	a	cart.		Kelli	Pemble	
will	have	one	for	refreshments,	BJ	Glander	will	have	
one	for	the	taxi.			

•Jackie,	from	the	Model	A	Club,	has	the	sign	up	sheet	
for	the	Purple	Gate	and	Set	Up.		Shirley	Adams	has	her	
gate	filled.	Dan	Janssen	has	the	Yellow	Gate.	

•Check	with	Chuck	Little	on	advertising.		

•We	will	need	hand	sanitizer	and	gloves.		Hand	
Sanitizer	will	probably	be	at	the	gates.	The	admissions	
people	will	use	the	gloves.	We	will	also	have	masks	on	
hand.		

EARLY	FORD	V-8	REGIONAL	GROUP	#23		
BOD	MINUTES						May	20,	2021

Car	Show:		Larry	&	Caren	said	they	would	do	it	again	this	
year.	They	won’t	be	there	but	have	people	in	place	to	be	
there	for	them.	

We	will	have	a	BBQ	at	on	Sunday	at	the	Skidmore’s	as	we	
have	done	in	the	last	couple	of	years.		John	Clarizo	made	
a	motion	to	pay	Norma	$500	for	the	BBQ	(due	to	COVDI	
restrictions	not	potlucks).		2nd	by	Annette	Long.		Motion	
Passed.	

The	question	was	asked	who	is	monitoring	the	emails.	
Becky	sometimes	checks	it.	Dale	volunteered	to	help	
monitor	the	emails.	

Tours:	

•August	is	the	campout.	The	question	was	asked	if	the	
club	should	pay	to	have	the	Sunday	meeting	dinner	
catered.	Annette	Long	made	a	motion	for	the	club	to	
cater.		2nd	by	Dale	Furnish.		Motion	passed.	

•Flag	Days	Parade.	Trying	to	figure	out	where	to	go	for	
lunch.		Annette	will	check	with	Fredneck’s	in	
Rockford.		So	far	13	are	signed	up.		May	have	about	
20.	

New	Business:		Mack	Cain	is	looking	into	the	situation	
we	have	on	our	Quorums	at	the	general	membership	
meeting.		Right	now,	it	says	we	need	50	people.		Due	to	
COVID	we	have	not	had	50	people	at	a	meeting.		We	may	
need	to	adjust	our	bylaws.	

Future	meeting	dates:			

•June	6th	General	Membership	meeting	at	Darcy’s	at	
5:30.			

•June	24th	BOD	meeting	at	6	pm	at	Darcy’s	

•June	27th	General	Membership	meeting	at	Darcy’s	at	
5:30	(this	is	the	July	meeting	due	to	the	4th	week	
end).	

Motion	to	Adjourn	–	Don	Leidel.	Second	by	Norma	
Skidmore.	Meeting	adjourned	7:53	pm.	

Respectfully	submitted,	
Annette	Long,	Secretary	

Meeting	called	to	order:	Darcy’s	
Restaurant	at	5:35pm	

Officers	in	Attendance:		Chuck	
McVey,	Ken	Dickinson,	Gary	Davis,	
Annette	Long	

Flag	Salute:	Led	by	Dale	Furnish	

EARLY	FORD	V-8	REGIONAL	GROUP	#23		
GENERAL	MEMBERSHIP	MINUTES						JUNE	6,	2021

Introduction	of	Guests:		Travis	
Tupper	was	introduced	by	Shirley	
Adams.		Travis	is	her	grandson	and	
now	owns	their	1935	Ford	Pickup.		
Travis	has	filled	out	an	application	
and	we	asked	him	to	leave	the	room	
so	we	could	vote	on	it.		Butch	
Glander	made	a	motion	to	accept	
Travis	as	a	member	and	Chuck	Little	

2nd.		Motion	Passed!		Welcome	
Travis!	(I	must	add	that	he	had	a	
smile	on	his	face	from	ear	to	ear,	
one	happy	man	to	have	his	
grandparent’s	pick	up!)	

Minutes	of	last	month’s	meeting.		
Questions	or	comments?	
Motion	to	accept:		Bill	Degnan	
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Second:		Wally	Graham	
Motion	passed.	

Treasurers	Report:		Gary	Davis	read	
the	report.		No	questions.	
Motion	to	accept:		Wayne	Shawgo	
Second:		Bob	Long	
Motion	passed.	

Committee	Reports:	

Badges:	Alice	Dailey	brought	a	
sample	of	a	button	that	she	can	
make	for	about	$1.		The	people	that	
are	making	our	new	buttons	now	
charge	us	$25	each.		The	question	
was	asked	if	we	are	going	to	have	a	
50th	button	made.		Alice	will	see	
what	she	can	do	and	let	us	know.	

Sunshine–Brigette	Leidel:	Cards	
were	sent	to	Bobbie	Welch,	Millie	
Howell,	Carol	and	Jim	Langstaff.	
Annette	read	a	thank	you	card	from	
Millie	Howell	who	was	also	at	the	
meeting.		Glad	to	see	you	Millie!	

Bereavement–Jo	Ann	Davis:	No	
report.	

Christmas	Party–Norma	Skidmore:	
No	Report	

Charitable	Giving–Carolyn	Fries:	No	
Report	

Club	Sales:	No	longer	

Golden	Membership–Jackie	
Feldmiller	&	JoAnn	Davis:		No	
Report	

INCCC–Wally	Graham:		No	Report	

Legal–Harvey	Dunham:		No	Report	

Newsletter–Becky	Swenson:		No	
Report	but	if	you	have	something	
for	sale	or	wanted	please	contact	
Becky	Swenson.	

Nominating	Committee–Mack	Cain	
and	Annette	Long:	No	Report	

Property	Accountability–Jackie	
Feldmiller:		No	Report.		If	anyone	
knows	where	the	banner	is,	please	
let	Chuck	McVey	know.		Also,	JoAnn	
and	Gary	Davis	have	been	storing	
our	tables,	chairs	and	ice	chests	in	
their	shop.		They	would	like	to	have	
someone	else	to	take	this	on	since	
they	have	done	this	for	years.	

Roster	Membership–Data	Gary	
Davis:		No	Report	

Swap	Meet	Coordinator–Don	
Leidel:	See	notes	below.	

Tour	Committee–Ken	Dickson:		
•If	you	have	a	tour	you	would	
like	to	lead,	please	let	Ken	
Dickson	know.		Flag	Days	Parade	
is	coming	up	on	June	12th.		
Meet	at	the	Albertson’s	on	32nd	
at	7:30	to	leave	by	8:00	am.		
Flag	Days	is	also	planning	on	
having	music,	beer,	and	
vendors.	We	will	go	to	lunch	at	
Fredneck’s	in	Rockford	
afterwards.	

•The	Spokane	Speed	&	Custom	
Show	is	June	18-20th.			

•National	Drive	Your	Old	Ford	
Day	is	June	19th.			

•The	Duke’s	annual	picnic	is	the	
26th.	To	get	in,	you	must	drive	
your	old	car.	It	will	be	at	Sontag	
Park	and	starts	around	11	am.			

•The	INCCC	Scholarship	Show	is	
June	26th.	

•BJ	Glander	had	a	sign-up	sheet	
for	the	meeting	in	August.	If	
you	have	not	been	to	a	meeting	
to	sign	up	for	this,	please	
contact	BJ	Glander	for	the	
Sunday	dinner.		Due	to	COVID	
restrictions	we	are	once	again	
going	to	have	someone	cater	
the	Sunday	meeting	dinner.	This	
is	also	the	campout	weekend	
with	the	meeting	on	Sunday.	Let	
BJ	know	if	you	are	planning	to	
camping.	The	dates	are	July	30,	
31	and	August	1.		More	info	to	
follow.		

•Lady’s	Luncheon	Vonnie	
Satchwell:		No	Report.	

New	Business:	

Someone	brought	up	the	INCCC	
scholarship	and	that	we	usually	give	
every	year.		Annette	Long	made	a	
motion	that	we	give	a	full	
scholarship	to	the	INCCC	
scholarship	fund.		Motion	2nd	by	BJ	
Glander.		Motion	Passed.	

EARLY	FORD	V-8	REGIONAL	GROUP	#23		
GENERAL	MEMBERSHIP	MINUTES						JUNE	6,	2021	(con_nued)

There	was	also	a	question	on	our	
charitable	giving	for	this	year	and	it	
is	too	soon	to	tell	how	much	we	can	
give.		We	will	wait	to	see	how	well	
the	swap	meet	does.		We	will	once	
again	have	barrels	at	the	swap	meet	
Entrance	for	the	food	donations	to	
the	food	bank.		Spokane	Valley	
Partners	will	once	again	provide	the	
barrels.	

Chuck	McVey	also	thanked	Glen	
Nickerson	for	hosting	us	at	his	shop	
in	Pinehurst	on	our	way	to	
Thompson	Falls.	

Old	Business:	

Swap	Meet:	
Sign-up	sheets	are	up	front.		The	
Model	A	Club	has	agreed	to	help.		
The	A	club	filled	up	the	vacant	
spots	at	the	Purple	Gate.	

We	are	in	need	of	golf	carts	as	Ott	
Nott	has	sold	is	no	longer	renting	
golf	carts.	Someone	suggested	
checking	with	a	golf	course.	

Chuck	Little	brought	a	sample	of	an	
ad	he	is	going	to	run	in	the	Nickel	
Nick	and	the	Exchange.		Gus	
Johnson	Ford	donated	money	to	be	
in	that	ad.		Motion	Auto	has	
donated	money	for	the	trophies.	
There	will	be	no	TV	or	radio	ads	this	
year.	

Bob	will	work	with	the	Fire	
Department	and	will	meet	with	
them	for	the	inspection.		Bob	will	
also	contact	Spokane	Valley	
Partners	on	the	food	barrel	bins.	

Dale	will	go	to	Costco	as	he	has	
done	in	the	past	to	help	buy	the	
refreshments	for	the	club	
refreshment	cart.	

Renee	Shawgo	will	do	the	
admissions.	

Larry	&	Caren	Easterly	are	working	
on	the	car	show	but	will	not	be	able	
to	be	there	this	year.	Greg	Hicks	is	
filling	in	for	Larry	and	Jan	Farnham	
is	filling	in	for	Caren.	They	also	had	
sign-up	sheets	and	requested	
judges	for	the	car	show.		Also,	need	
one	more	position	in	the	booth	to	
be	filled.	They	will	also	need	help	

…cont.	on	page	4
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hardtop,	Don	&	Brigitte	Leidel	in	their	‘53	Mercury	
hardtop,	Chuck	&	Judy	Little	in	their	‘53	Sunliner	and	
me	in	my	‘41	Ford	coupe.	
We	got	to	Fairfield	and	up	the	hill	to	the	staging	field.	
We	left	room	for	the	members	that	were	meeting	us	
there.	Ron	Little,	his	load	of	family	in	their	‘53	Ford	
Victoria,	Jim	&	Lee	Adams	in	their	‘49	Ford	fordor,	and	
Dave	&	Dawn	Voelker	(&	granddaughter)	in	their	‘37	
Ford	club	coupe.			
When	we	first	got	to	Fairfield,	the	place	didn't	have	the	
pancake	feed.	Firemen	had	a	couple	boots	out	taking	
donations	for	donuts,	coffee	&	drinks.	Then	we	found	
out	there	would	be	no	candy	throwing.	There	was	some	
complaining,	and	then	about	an	hour	later,	we	could	
throw	candy,	but	were	told	not	to	let	it	land	in	the	
street.		
Our	club	was	the	first	to	stage	and	to	go	down	the	hill.		
Lots	of	candy	was	given	out.	I	still	have	one	bag	in	the	
trunk	of	the	‘41	and	I	will	get	rid	of	that.	
Just	a	short	note	on	Fred	Necks	in	Rockford.	They	have	
great	food,	good	service,	and	they	make	their	own	
chips.	Ten	of	us	ate	there.	The	members	that	had	
children	with	them	couldn't	bring	young	ones	in.	Seems	
it's	a	state	law.	Travis	had	trouble	with	the	‘35.	Battery	
was	going	dead.	Thanks	to	Ken	and	Edith	for	going	and	
looking	for	Frank.	While	he	was	there,	he	went	in	and	
gave	blood.	Half	an	hour	later,	they	found	him	on	the	
street.	He	did	think	he	was	going	to	thumb	it	home.	
I	want	to	thank	Judy	Little	for	all	she	did.	Getting	the	
candy	to	the	cars,	with	the	
banner	&	flags.	Also,	
thanks	to	Edith	Dickson	&	
Ron	Little's	daughter	
(Darla)	for	carrying	the	
banner	down	the	hill.		
I	didn't	take	many	
pictures,	hope	other	
members	might	have	
taken	some.	
By	Chuck	McVey	
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on	Thursday	putting	the	goody	bags	
together	and	Greg	Hicks	will	need	
some	help	getting	them	to	the	car	
show	booth	on	Friday.	Bob	Long	has	
the	supplies	for	the	layout.		

Chuck	McVey	and	Don	Leidel	met	
with	the	fairgrounds.		As	of	now,	we	
will	be	limiting	attendance	to	1399	
people	to	be	let	in	at	a	time.		It	
sounds	like	this	might	not	be	a	
problem.		We	will	also	check	into	
getting	some	counters	to	keep	
track.		Hopefully,	things	will	be	
more	opened	and	we	don’t	have	to	
worry	about	this	as	much.	

Other	Club	Business:	
Announcements:	
BOD	meeting	will	be	June	24th	at	
Darcy’s	at	6:30.	If	we	need	to	
change	John	Clarizo	offered	his	
shop	again.	

General	meeting	will	be	June	27th	
because	of	the	4th	of	July	weekend.	
This	meeting	will	be	at	Darcy’s	after	
that	we	will	need	to	find	a	new	
place	as	Darcy’s	will	closed	on	
Sunday’s	due	to	lack	of	staff.	

Howard	and	Bobbi	Welch	have	
offered	their	place	in	Hayden.		

Chuck	will	check	with	them	on	this.	
That	meeting	will	be	September	as	
August	is	the	meeting/camp	out.	
More	info	will	follow	on	these	
meetings.	

No	further	club	business		

Motion	to	adjourn:		Chuck	
Schwartzenbergar	
Second:		Glen	Nickerson	

Meeting	adjourned	at	6:20	pm.	

Respectfully	submitted	by		
Annette	Long	

EARLY	FORD	V-8	REGIONAL	GROUP	#23		
G	GENERAL	MEMBERSHIP	MINUTES						JUNE	6,	2021	(con_nued)

Woke-up	to	rain	the	morning	of	Flag	Day	and	thought	it	
was	going	to	be	just	one	of	the	many	days	it	rained	on	
Flag	Day.	By	the	time	I	moved	the	car	out	of	the	garage,	
it	was	pretty	nice.	
Let	me	go	back	to	the	start	of	all	this.	John	Clark	called	
me	wanting	to	know	where	the	club	banner	was.	I	
didn't	have	a	clue.	I	ask	Jackie	Feldmiller,	but	she	didn't	
know.	Had	Becky	run	it	over	the	internet.	John	did	find	
it.	He	asked	me	if	I	could	take	over	the	Flag	Day	Tour,	
sure	why	not.	I	have	done	a	little	bit	of	everything	in	
the	club.	It	was	alright.	Would	I	do	it	again?	Sure,	why	
not!	
I	met	John	at	the	URM	store	on	Springfield	and	
Hamilton.	He	said	he	didn't	buy	the	right	taffy	and	we	
went	back	and	looked.	I	got	12	bags	of	taffy.	The	bags	
were	solid	colors.	I	got	them	home	and	mixed	six	bags	
at	a	time,	put	the	taffy	in	baggies	to	make	two	bags	per	
car.	I	took	Frank	(Shirley’s	friend)	with	me	to	32nd	&	27th	
a	little	after	7am.	Members	started	showing	up.	

The	first	was	Ken	&	
Edith	Dickson	in	their	
‘36	Ford	pickup,	Butch	
&	B.J.	Glander	in	their	
‘36	Ford	fordor,	Shirley	
&	her	Grandson,	Travis	
Tupper,	in	their	
‘35	Ford	pickup,	Roger	
Mitchell	and	his	
brother	in	their	Ford	

Fairfield Flag Day: June 12, 2021
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If life is a journey... I want 
to get there in a Ford!

Contac t  
Us

2021	OFFICERS	
President	 Chuck	McVey	 (509)	993-5636	
Vice	President	 Ken	Dickson	 (509)	951-2553	
Secretary	 Annette	Long	 (509)	951-2716	
Treasurer	 Gary	Davis	 (509)	220-9817

2021	BOARD	OF	DIRECTORS	
Chuck	McVey		 (509)	993-5636	
Ken	Dickson	 (509)	951-2553	
Annette	Long	 (509)	951-2716	
Gary	Davis	 (509)	220-9817	
John	Clarizio	 (509)	847-9039		
Dale	Furnish	 (509)	991-5299	
Don	Leidel	 (208)	773-6735	
Bob	Long	 (509)	710-6498	
Norma	Skidmore	 (509)	928-2211	

2021	COMMITTEE	HEADS	
Badges	 Vacant	

Bereavement	 JoAnn	Davis	 (208)	755-3436	

Charitable	Giving	 Carolyn	Fries	 (509	466-0203	

Christmas	Party	 Norman	Skidmore	 (509)	951-0666	
	 Chuck	McVey	 (509)	993-5636	

Golden	Membership	 Jackie	Feldmiller	 (509)	939-1889	
	 JoAnne	Davis	 (509)	755-3436	

INCCC	Representative	 Wally	Graham	 (509)	992-4235	

Legal	 Harvey	Dunham	 (509)	218-1437	

Newsletter/Webmaster	 Becky	Swenson	 (509)	953-6357	

Nominating	 Mack	Cain	 (509)	991-0596	
	 Annette	Long	 (509)	951-2716	

Property	Accountability	 Jackie	Feldmiller	 (509)	939-1889	
	 JoAnn	Davis	 (509)	951-2716	

Roster	&	Membership	 Gary	Davis	 (509)	220-9817	
	 Becky	Swenson	 (509)	953-6357	

Sunshine	 Brigette	Leidel	 (208)	818-9129	

Swap	Meet	Coordinator	 Bob	Long	 (509)	710-6498	

Tour	Committee	 Ken	Dickson	 (509)	951-2553	
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"The cars we drive say a lot about us.” 
-Alexandra Paul 

Birthdays

 Anniversaries

Contact	us	by	email	at	earlyfordv8ie@gmail.com

\

Melvin Fitzpatrick July 04
Carol Langstaff July 06
Linda Barnett July 13
Donna Canter July 15
Tom Gilligan July 24
John Clark July 27
Patsy Dunham July 27
Dave Swenson July 29

Mike & Jackie Stormo July 04
Harvey & Patsy Dunham July 06
Howard & Bobbie Welch July 14
George & Jackie Feldmiller July 20

...land that I love

Meal Train for Pat Shea
Pat belongs to our club and is a member of the 
Cheney Church of the Nazarene. He was 
diagnosed with ALS last July and now he has lost 
all of his mobility. It has become increasingly 
difficult for his wife, Julie, to manage his care and 

daily life. People 
have been 
wanting to help 
them, so his 
church 
organized a 
meal train 
where people 
can sign up 
online to take 
Pat and Julie a 
meal.  

If you are willing and able to help, follow this link: 
https://www.mealtrain.com/trains/lz31zd. There 
will be sign up slots, and if you click on the yellow 
button that says "Review All Instructions" there 
are meal or restaurant ideas, and information on 
their dietary restrictions. 
If you have any questions, you can email or call 
Brittany Hooper, Cheney Church of the Nazarene 
office manager, at cheneynaz@gmail.com or 
(509) 235-6261 ext. 2.

mailto:earlyfordv8ie@gmail.com
https://www.mealtrain.com/trains/lz31zd
mailto:cheneynaz@gmail.com
http://www.earlyfordv8ie.org
https://www.mealtrain.com/trains/lz31zd
mailto:cheneynaz@gmail.com
http://www.earlyfordv8ie.org
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The Glanders will again be hosting our annual 
campout on July 30th & 31st at their daughter's 
cabin (the Lewis') on the beautiful Pend Oreille 
River. Sunday, August 1st will be our club picnic 
starting at 1:00 p.m., with the meeting to follow 
at 2:00 p.m. Come early and stay late!!  

The club will provide the food. You only need to 
bring what you want to drink and lawn chairs. BJ 
needs to have a head count for Sunday so that 
there will be enough food.  Please call her before 
July 20th or sign up at the next meeting on july 
27th.  

The address is 7282 LeC lerc Road, Usk, 
Washington. Directions are as follows: Go 
through Newport toward Priest River. Take a left 
at the end of the bridge. Go about 10 miles. 
There will be a large green A-frame on the right, 
up on a hill. A sign with “Lewis” will be at the 
driveway.  

It’s a beautiful drive getting to the Lewis’. Make 
it even more fun by driving your Early Ford V8. 

To sign up (or for other accommodations or more 
information), please call Butch or B.J. Glander at 
208-946-6085.

ANNUAL Campout ,  P ICNIC  & 
MEETING:  July 30-August 1

The Lewis’ 
7282 LeClerc Road 
Located between  

Newport & Usk along the  
Pend Orielle River

                1947	FORD	1.5-ton	CONVENTIONAL	
FLATBED	TRUCK	(I	have	clear	title)	(134"	w-base).	Has	
59A	FH	V8,	4	speed,	stock	drivetrain	and	rear	end.	
Have	spare	tire/wheel.	Flatbed	is	not	original,	lots	of	
in-cab	items	gone.		Cab	has	little	rust,	pretty	good	
shape.	Also	have	a	59A	FHV8	engine,	purchased	from	
Walda	Cameron	5	to	7	years	ago.	I	do	not	know	
anything	about	engine’s	condition.	Also	have	an	8BA	
engine,	FHV8,	I	do	not	know	anything	about	engine	
condition.	Thanks,	Rick	Rawlings,	Spokane	Valley,	
(425)	766	7408	or	rickr449@gmail.com	

																						3-Wheel	Trike.	Contact	Shirley	Adams	for	more	
information:	(509)	926-8071	or	(509)	290-4399.
FOR SALE:

WANTED:																			1933	or	1934	Ford	parts	in	any	condition.	Harvey	
Dunham.	3903	E	37th,	Spokane	WA	99223.		(509)	218-1437

April	2021

FOR SALE:    

May	2021

																				Looking	for	molding	clips	for	1950	Mercury.	This	
is	small	clips	to	10	big	ones	that	are	15/8"	and	3/4"	8	ones.	
Wes	Pemble.	(509)	362-8321	or	papasmurf10857@gmail.com 

WANTED:

May	2021

• ’31	Model	A	Slant	Window.	Rack	in	pinion	steering.	Coil	over	springs.	
’32	grill	shell.	Flathead	C-4	transmission.	Neat	old	hot	rod.	$14,000.		

• ’47	Merc.	All	original.	Barn	find.	$12,800.		
• ’40	Ford	2dr	Sedan.	Frame	off,	12	volt.,	tube	shock	conversion.	

$32,500.		
• ’36	Ford	Pickup.	350/350	Mustang	front	end.	Must	see	to	appreciate.	

$45,000.		
Selling	due	to	health	reasons.	Harry	Whitman:	(208)699-5337

FOR SALE:

June	2021

June	2021

FOR SALE             WANTED AND/OR

Fairfield	Flag	Day:	June	12,	2021
Travis Tupper 

(509) 994-9644 

1935 Pickup (S) 

tltupper23@gmail.com

When submitting articles 
or ads for the newsletter 
be sure to include “V8 

Newsletter” in the subject line. We get a lot of email and it 
could get lost without it. Thank you! 
earlyfordv8ie@gmail.com

FOR SALE:
• Front	2	x	12	Lockheed	brakes,	with	Lincoln	

screw-in	dust	caps,	bad	wheel	studs.	$50	
• 1950	Mercury	overdrive	transmission,	

Chev	V8	adapter	and	floor	shifter,	$150	
• 1948	Ford	car	rear	axle,	$50.		
Greg	Hicks:	509-924-9712	

June	2021

mailto:rickr449@gmail.com
http://www.earlyfordv8ie.org
mailto:earlyfordv8ie@gmail.com
mailto:papasmurf10857@gmail.com
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For other gate duty 
assignments, please contact 

the gate chairperson.
~Helen Keller 

“Alone we can do  
     so little; 
together we can  
     do so much.” 

Swap Mee t Informat ion 
The swap meet will be here before we know it. Below are the sign-ups for the Admission Gate, the Purple 
Gate and the Green Gate. Contact Dan Janssen at 509-991-3394 if you have questions about the Yellow 
Gate. Don Leidel can also be contacted for swap meet information at 208-771-1381. Thank you to all those 
who have volunteered to help! 

http://www.earlyfordv8ie.org
http://www.earlyfordv8ie.org


Next Meeting

The Early Ford V8 Club of America, Inland Empire Chapter #23 is dedicated  
to the restoration and preservation of all Ford Motor Company vehicles, 1932 through 1953

Sunday, June 27th 
5 :00 p.m.

Visit our club’s website: https://www.earlyfordv8ie.org/        Find us on Facebook: Early Ford V8 Club of the Inland Empire

EARLY FORD V8 CLUB
of the Inland Empire

PO Box 176
Veradale, WA 99037

"The gifted man bears his gifts into the 
world, not for his own benefit, but for 
the people among whom he is placed; for 
the gifts are not his, he himself is a gift 
to the community.” ~Henry Ford

“Early Ford Club Swap Meet 
July 9-11 

Spokane Fair & Expo Center 

Darcy’s Re s taurant  
10502 E Sprague Ave , Spok ane Val ley, WA 99206

https://www.earlyfordv8ie.org/
https://www.earlyfordv8ie.org/
https://www.facebook.com/Early-Ford-V8-Club-of-the-Inland-Empire-233217773362262/
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